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A Message from our Headteacher 
 

Dear Parents,  

What a busy week we have had this week. Many classes 

across the school have been on class trips. Year 2 visited 

the Philharmonic Orchestra, Year 6 went to the Imperial 

War Museum, some of Year 1 visited the Drawing Room 

for a dance workshop and 10 lucky children from Years 4, 

5 & 6 went ice skating.  Next week our house winners will 

visit the cinema! 

 

Year 1,2 and 3 Winter Performance  
A huge congratulations to the children from Year 1, 2 and 

3. They sang their hearts out this morning and we were so 

proud of your beautiful performance. Thanks to Chashe 

from Southwark Music Services, the teachers and 

teaching assistants from the year groups for their hard 

work this term teaching the children all the lyrics and 

actions for the songs. We can’t wait to hear the Year 4, 5 

and 6 children sing next week and are very excited to 

watch the Early Years performance.  

 

Christmas Jumper Day 
It was great to see you all in your jumpers on Thursday in 

aid of Save the Children.  Unfortunately we didn’t have the 

collection buckets out for donations on the day, please 

bring in your donation on Monday.  To find out how our 

fundraising will help click the link below. 

 
 

Important Dates  
Please remember these events taking place over the 

next few weeks  

16/12/24 House Winners Trip  

17/12/24 Yr 4,5 and 6 Carol concert to 

parents 2.30pm 

18/12/24 Class Christmas Parties  

19/12/24 EYFS winter performance 10.30am  

20/12/24 Last day of term – CLOSE AT 2PM 

06/01/25 First day of spring term 2025 

 

Christmas Lunch 
Thanks all of the team at Lunchtime Company who 

cooked us an amazing Christmas lunch on Thursday. Well 

done to all the staff for a smooth service and quick clear 

up!  The children had a great time. 

 

 

 

Sad Farewells 

Next week we will be saying a few goodbyes.  

Angela, who has been covering for Ellie while 

she has been on maternity leave will be 

leaving us. Angela has been working in Early 

Years since the middle of last year. We would 

like to wish her well and say a huge thank you 

to her for all her work with the children.  

Tushar, our Mental Health worker from Evolve 

will also be leaving. Tushar has been with us 

since the summer term. We wish Tushar well 

for the future and thank him for all of the 

support he has given to your children.  

Jackie, has worked at Grange for 2½ years. 

Jackie is leaving us and moving to Canada 

to start a new adventure. We wish her huge 

amounts of luck on her new journey and 

thank her for everything she has done over 

the years for the children and the school.  

Lastly, we will be saying farewell to Sue. Sue 

has worked at the school for 38 years. She 

has recently managed our After-School Club 

but has worn many hats at Grange. Her 

kindness, care and continuous support will be 

missed by us all.  

Please make sure you pop in to say goodbye 

to Sue next week to ensure her last week with 

us will be as special as she is.  

 

Last Day 

Please remember we close for the winter 

holiday on Friday 20th December at 2pm. 

School will resume on Monday 6th January 

2025. There will be no after school club on 

Thursday 19th or Friday 20th December. Please 

make sure you collect your children promptly 

at the end of the school day. 

 

 

I hope you have an enjoyable weekend, and 

we will see you all on Monday at 8.50am. 

Rebecca  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.savethechildren.org.uk/christmas-jumper-day/how-you-help
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Attendance & Punctuality Class 

Winners of The Week 

 

 
School Year 

Autumn Term   

Class % 

Attendance 

KS1 Winner 

Venus 95.8 

Attendance 

KS2 Winner  

Sky 99.6 

 

KS1 Punctuality 

Winner 

Planet Earth 98.5 

KS2 Punctuality 

Winner 

Neptune 97.9 

Rest of School  

Class Punctuality 

% 

Attendance% 

Venus 96.8 95.8 

Mercury 96.1 93.9 

Earth 98.5 93.7 

Jupiter 96.8 99.5 

Saturn 95.5 97.7 

Galaxy   95.5 93.4 

Neptune 97.9 96.2 

Pluto 96.9 95.9 

Aurora 96.5 94.5 

Sky 97.6 99.6 

Total Weekly Attendance: 96% 

Dates for the Diary  
 

 

 

16/12/24 House winners’ trip  

17/12/24 Yr 4,5 and 6 Carol concert to 

parents 2.30pm 

18/12/24 Class Christmas parties 

18/12/24 Last Afterschool club for this term  

19/12/24 EYFS winter performance 10.30am 

Albert Mackenzie Hall 

19/12/24  Reports sent to parents 

20/12/24 Last day of term school closes at 

2pm 

06/01/25 First Day of term for Staff and 

Children 
 

 

 

 

 

House Winners 
Tim Peake                         

 

 

5542 

Stephanie Wilson             

 

 

5968 

Neil Armstrong                
 

6741 

Helen Sharman               6878  

Bernard Harris                

 

5529 
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First 

Name 

Class Age 

Sheriffdeen Jupiter 8 

Martina Planet Earth 7 

Ainhoa Saturn 8 

Jannat Galaxy 9 

Denis Sky 11 

Word of the Week 
The word of the week this week is 

“sparse”. Please spend some time 

discussing this word with your child. 

 

 

Makaton Word of the Week 

Along with our word of the week, our children will now be 

learning some sign language. We have many pupils at 

Grange that are non-verbal and one of the ways in which 

we communicate with them is to use sign language. We 

want all our children to be able to communicate with 

each other so felt that teaching our children to sign would 

help this. Please help us to learn together by practising this 

with your child at home.  

 

Value of the Week 

The value of the week this week was “responsibility”. 

Please take some time over the weekend to discuss 

this value with your children. 

 

“Responsibility means being dependable, 

making good choices, and taking 

accountability for your actions". 

(Unknown) 

 
 

Happy Birthday to You! 
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Year  3 –Saturn and Jupiter  
Our Ancient Egyptian death masks are looking great in Year 3! This week we added the final 

touches by painting repeated patterns onto our golden masks. 

 

 

 

 

  

Year 6 – Sky and Aurora Class 
Year 6 enjoyed learning about the Second World War at the Imperial War Museum this week. 
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Core Value: Responsibility 

EYFS, Year 1 and Year 2  

 

Class: VIP of the week Reason for Award: 

Venus Nkateko For taking responsibility for his learning 
Mercury Peace For being a role model for responsibility in our 

classroom 
Planet Earth Victoria For taking responsibility for her learning 

 

Class Writer of the 

week 

Reason 

Venus Fatima For using ‘and’ to extend her sentence 
Mercury Eva For using ‘and’ to extend her sentence 
Planet Earth Zendaya For excellent effort in using her phonics to build her 

words 

 

Class Mathematician 

of the week: 

Reason: 

Venus Lainey For trying really hard to consolidate number sentences 
Mercury Amelia For trying really hard to consolidate number sentences 
Planet Earth Joey For trying really hard to justify his answers 

 

Class: Reader of the 

week: 

Reason for Award 

Venus Journi For trying really hard segmenting new words 
Mercury Ayana For her fabulous progress with her reading 
Planet Earth Ronnie For amazing progress in his reading this week 
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Core Value: Responsibility 

Years 3 to 6 
Class: VIP of the week Reason for Award: 

JUPITER Santana For being extremely responsible whilst our and about on our trip 

SATURN Samyra For taking responsibility for her learning and environment 

GALAXY  Annabelle For always looking after the other children when they are upset 

PLUTO Nahome For always taking responsibility for his learning 

NEPTUNE Ella-Mae For being kind and helpful to others 

AURORA G’Mari For taking responsibility for his learning 

SKY Rafael For taking responsibility and showing great enthusiasm on the 

Imperial War Museum trip. 
Class Writer of the week Reason 

JUPITER Ejatu For trying to use ambitious vocabulary in her writing 

SATURN Max For working independently well 

GALAXY  Sabrina For a fabulous newspaper report about Shackleton’s expedition 

PLUTO Jorge For writing a very persuasive letter to Queen Victoria 

NEPTUNE Jhulian For writing a great persuasive letter to Queen Victoria and trying 

hard with this handwriting 

AURORA Bevelyn For her excellent use of contrasting conjunctions 

SKY Ramatullai For excellent effort in writing a balanced argument 

 

Class Mathematician 

of the week: 

Reason 

JUPITER Amir For applying his times table knowledge to our learning in class 

SATURN Luciana For excellent work in maths this week 

GALAXY  Arman For trying really hard to learn his multiplication tables 

PLUTO Ibrahim For asking great questions about fractions 

NEPTUNE Jimmy For brilliant problem solving and reasoning with fractions this week 

AURORA Kerry For her excellent work on fractions 

SKY Jeremiah For fantastic effort when learning about fractions 

 

Class: Reader of the 

week: 

Reason  

JUPITER Sheriffdeen For being enthusiastic during our learning about Amazing Africa 

SATURN Knadia For reading her lines so eloquently as Recorder compere! 

GALAXY  Amal For great reading in our reading lessons 

PLUTO Valentine For great work in his reading lessons 

NEPTUNE Isha For showing enthusiasm and sharing ideas in guided reading 

AURORA Averii For his expressive reading 

SKY Aisha For using great expression when reading 
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In an effort to encourage reading for pleasure each week one of our staff 

members will share their favourite children’s book. This book will then be 

available for children to borrow to see if they enjoy reading it also. This 

week Miss Ellie has chosen one of her favourite books to share in assembly.  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

My favourite book is Giraffe’s 

Can’t Dance by Giles Andreae. I 

love this book because it has a 

lovely moral. It is all about a 

giraffe, whose greatest wish is to 

dance but struggles to. Gerald is 

finally able to dance when he 

gets some advice from a friend 

and dances to his own tune! I 

would recommend this book to 

children of all ages. It is a good 

reminder that we can all achieve 

what we want to achieve, but our 

paths to success may all look little 

different. 

         -Miss Ellie 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 
 

 


